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A three-judge panel in federal court in Brooklyn rejected motions today from legislative leaders to dismiss a lawsuit challenging the state’s redistricting process. The U.S. District Court judges referred the creation of a redistricting plan and all related issues to U.S. Magistrate Judge Roanne Mann, who will prepare a report and recommendation to the panel.

The ruling orders that all parties appear before the panel and Mann at 2 p.m. next Monday in Brooklyn.

“At this conference, the Court requests that the parties be prepared to discuss … special directives or suggestions, if any, this Court should give to the Magistrate Judge to assist her in preparing a redistricting plan, deadlines, and the appointment of experts,” the order states. “After the conference, the parties should be prepared to participate in a conference with Magistrate Judge Mann to discuss these issues.”

The legislative panel charged with redrawing districts based on the 2010 census is has released its proposal for state Assembly and Senate seats, but it has yet to release maps for U.S. House districts. The proposed legislative seats have been roundly criticized, particularly the Senate map.

U.S. District Court Judge Dora Irizarry last week asked for the appointment of the three-judge panel, which she is  a member of, to decide whether to appoint a “special master” to develop new state and U.S. House seats for New York. Irizarry said the legislative panel wasn’t making enough progress and indicated court intervention might be appropriate.

Assembly Speaker Sheldon Silver, D-Manhattan, Senate Majority Leader Dean Skelos, R-Nassau County, and other Assembly Democratic and Senate GOP leaders and officials filed a joint motion to dismiss the lawsuit last week. It was dismissed today, as was a separate motion filed by Assembly Minority Leader Brian Kolb, R-Canandaigua, Ontario County.

The timeline for congressional elections this year has been moved up because of a federal court ruling that made June 26 the date for the primary. New York had to move up its congressional primary in order to be in compliance with the federal MOVE Act, which requires that boards of elections send absentee ballots to overseas and military voters at least 45 days before the general election. New York had scheduled primaries for Sept. 11, which doesn’t leave enough time to count ballots and resolve legal issues. The petitioning process for House seats begins next month. The primary for state legislative offices is still scheduled for Sept. 11.

Gov. Andrew Cuomo and good-government groups have pushed unsuccessfully for independent redistricting. Cuomo has said he would veto any lines that weren’t created by an independent body. He recently said lawmakers could avoid a veto if they follow certain criteria, such as making the maps “less hyper-political.” 
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